GOVERNOR’S WORKFORCE INVESTMENT BOARD 

ACCOUNTABILITY COMMITTEE MEETING

Red Lion Colonial Hotel, Helena

September 4, 2003

Minutes

ACCOUNTABILITY COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT:  Acting Chair Diane Harkins, Ellen Engstedt, Joe Mathews, Gary Willis.  A quorum was established.

COMMITTEE MEMBERS ABSENT:  Chair Cristina Boyle, Dennis Lerum, Byron Roberts

STAFF:  Kate Kahle, Pam Watson.

GUESTS:  Becky Bird, Vic Miller

I.  Call to Order

Acting Chair, Diane Harkins, called the meeting to order at 1:20 p.m.

II.  Welcome and Introductions

Acting Chair Diane Harkins welcomed members and guests, and acknowledged for the record her acceptance of the role of acting chair.

III.  Update Committee Charge and Goals

The committee discussed the existing charge and duties in an effort to redefine and develop attainable goals for workforce system measurement.  Ms. Childress, Administrator, Workforce Services Division, Department of Labor & Industry, reported that the Research & Analysis Bureau with the Department of Labor may be able to provide economic research data to assist with measurement goals.   The committee established three main directives:

1.
Define key indicators to measure State Board system development by:

a. Categorizing programs by desired outcomes

b. Measuring response to business needs by obtaining input from system users

c. Promoting business partner retention

2.
Staff will research:

a. Common or system measures from other states with best practice standards similar to Montana

b. Program performance indicators that have been established by the CEP and BOS

3.
Obtain and research economic data and materials from the Research and Analysis Bureau to determine economic impact of the state workforce system, and determine measurable system indicators that may be available through the R & A Bureau.

Staff is directed to collect, research, and analyze information, and provide a written report to the committee members no later than November 1, 2003.  The committee scheduled a conference call for November 10, 2003 for discussion.  Ms. Harkins will ask that the State Board’s goals and objectives be provided to staff and the committee as soon as available, as it will assist the committee with determining measurable key indicators.

IV. Follow up on Workforce Development Programs Document

A draft copy of the Workforce Development Programs document was provided by staff and addressed during the Charge and Goals discussion. 

V.  NGA Workforce Policy Academy Update

Ingrid Childress was present, however time constraints did now allow for her to report on the Academy.

VI.  Adjournment                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

Acting Chair Diane Harkins adjourned the meeting at 2:45 p.m.
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